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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Health Carriers, Third-Party Administrators, and Entities providing Group Excess 

Loss Coverage to Health Plans with Covered Lives in New Hampshire 
 
From: New Hampshire Health Plan-Administrator 
 
Date: March 24, 2025 
 
Re: NH Ground Ambulance Study Assessment for Calendar Year 2025 
 
 
Effective January 1, 2025, concluding December 31, 2025, the NH Health Plan will be 
administering a quarterly assessment for the NH Ground Ambulance Study.   

 

This special assessment as authorized under Senate Bill 407 (2024 Session), will be completed 
as part of the quarterly assessment filing which includes the Granite Advantage Program and the 
NH Reinsurance Program.  Upon completion of the filing, a separate assessment amount due 
will be calculated for the NH Ground Ambulance Study Program.   

 The assessment rate for the NH Ground Ambulance Study Program is $0.04 PMPM 

 The special assessment will run for four quarters for calendar year 2025: 

 Quarter 1 (January to March), due May 15, 2025 

 Quarter 2 (April to June), due August 15, 2025 

 Quarter 3 (July to September), due November 15, 2025 

 Quarter 4 (October to December), Due February 15, 2026 

 

For more information about the NH Ground Ambulance Study Program, please visit our 
website.  https://nhhp.org/nh-ground-ambulance-cost-study/ 

 

Reminders for Quarterly Assessment Filings: 

 Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) is the preferred method of payment.  Bank account 
information for each program is provided upon submission of an assessment. 

 Separate payment will be required for the Ambulance Ground Study Program.  If 
payment is issued via check, the payment needs to be directed to the Granite Advantage 
bank account, which will be clearly indicated on the Assessment Remittance created 
upon filing submission. 

 If paying via EFT and sending a payment remittance notice to NHHP, please direct them 
to info@nhhp.org. 
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